Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Abortion Clinic Public Service Protection Orders
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I’m writing to request information around Public Service Protection Orders that you may or may not have in place around abortion clinics in your area. These orders create buffer zones where protestors are banned from gathering. Some council areas have implemented these orders while they wait for the government to enforce a new laws created (but yet to be fully approved) in 2023 making protests within 150 of abortion clinics illegal. I’m trying to find out how many councils have enforced their own PSPOs and how much this has cost them. 

With this in mind, please could you provide me with the following information:

1) Do you currently have a Public Service Protection Orders in place around any of the abortion clinics in your area, if so, how many PSPOs do you currently have in place.

Answer:
No
2) In the last 5 years, how many PSPOs outside abortion clinics have you had in place? Please provide the yearly breakdown.

0
3) In the last 5 years, (including 2024), how much money has the council spent on PSPOs outside abortion clinics? Please provide the yearly breakdown.  

N/A
4) If you do not have any PSPOs in place outside any of the abortion clinics in your area, please can you tell me whether that is because: 

a. We do not have any abortion clinics in our area

b. We do not have the budget to implement PSPOs

c. We thought that the new law announced in May 2023 creating buffer zones, would have been implemented already

d. Other: (please provide other reasoning)
A PSPO must be introduced by an evidence based consultation. In Leicester there is insufficient evidence that a PSPO is necessary around abortion clinics locally. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
